April 10, 1968

Dr. William A. Berggren Woods Hole Oceanographic Institution Woods Hole, Massachusetts 02543

Dear Bill:

Thanks for your letter and the package of separates. I am glad to hear that the trip to Roumania may yet become a reality.

I have been very sick in January. Fever came on rather suddenly and I was shaking so much it was almost impossible for me to dial the phone for help. I spent one week in the hospital with that acute urinary tract infection and recovery has been very slow. That was quite a slowdown for the manuscript on oysters. I have finished the text, but most of the illustrations have yet to be designed. I always run into gaps in the local library. Just now I need the map no. 2 giving the distribution of oyster bads in Pocomoke and Tangier Sounds, Md. and Va. (see enclosed reference). Can you by any chance get this map xeroxed for me?

With best wishes, Sincerely,

H.B. Stenzel Visiting Professor of Geology

HBS :dms

